
Bill Summary 

H.F. 453 
 As introduced 

 Subject Licensed food handlers fee—liquor stores 

 Authors Anderson 

 Analyst Christopher Kleman 

 Date February 28, 2019 

Overview 

This bill would require the Minnesota Department of Agriculture to exclude a liquor 

store’s gross sales of off-sale alcoholic beverages when determining the appropriate food 

handler license fee.  According to a tiered fee schedule in Minnesota Statutes, section 

28A.08, liquor stores and other food handlers with greater gross sales of eligible products 

are required to pay a higher license fee.  

Liquor stores are currently exempt from the fee if, in addition to liquor, they only sell 

prepackaged ice, bottled or canned soft drinks, and prepacked candy. 

Summary 

Section Description 

  Persons selling liquor. 

Requires the commissioner of agriculture to exclude gross sales of alcoholic beverages by 
a liquor store that is not exempt from the food handlers license fee when determining the 
amount of the fee. 
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